

The Cedar Grove Civic Association

Executive Board

David Anderson, President
Kelly Butts, Vice-President
Roy Smith, Treasurer
Roy Smith, Newsletter Editor
Roy Smith, Membership
Steve Bickerton, Jr, E-Board member
Jean Cahill, E-Board member
Jill LaMonica, E-Board member
Mary Lou Linn, E-Board member
Patty McMahon, E-Board member
Mary Shea, E-Board member
Sean Weir, E-Board member
Lisa Zinck, E-Board member

In Memoriam: Loretta Philbrick E-Board member

SUPPORT LOCAL BUSINESSES

ADAMS FISH MARKET ADAMS VILLAGE INS AGENCY ANNE FOLEY INSURANCE B BOSTON FIREFIGHTERS CREDIT UNION BOSTON FIREFIGHTERS LOCAL #718 BURKE INVESTIGATION SERVICE CEDAR GROVE CEMETERY COLLEGE HYPE /SPORTSWEAR COUNCILOR FRANK BAKER **CUTTIN' LOOSE** REP DANIEL J. HUNT **ELLIOT PHYSICAL THERAPY** FANCY SALON FLORIAN HALL ASSOCIATES **GREENHILLS BAKERY** HAIR IMAGE HARBORPOINT LIQUORS J. P. PLASTERING JOE GLYNN CLEANERS INC K. DOHERTY CONSTRUCTION LANDMARK PUBLIC HOUSE LAURA PENNEY FAMILY CHILD CARE LOPEZ THE FLORIST LUCY'S AMERICAN TAVERN LYNN'S SPA MAYOR MARTIN WALSH MAUREEN CONNOLLY REAL ESTATE MEMBERS PLUS CREDIT UNION COUNCILOR MIICHAEL FLAHERTY MOLINARI'S PIZZA MURPHY PAINTING & WALLPAPERING NEIGHBORHOOD PHOTO NEWS NEPONSET CIRCLE CAR WASH NEPONSET GULF NEW ENGLAND MILLWORKS SEN NICK COLLINS O'CONNOR & SON FUNERAL HOME O'SULLIVAN HOCKEY PATRICK KEADY CONSTRUCTION REP STEPHEN LYNCH SUPREME LIQUORS THE INDUSRY THE MUFFLERMAN

> To join by mail send your check: Business \$20 Individual \$10 Cedar Grove Civic Assoc. c/o Roy Smith 27 Saranac St #3 Dorchester, MA 02122

TRAVERSE INS. A GENCY

VILLA GE TOUCH WINDY CITY PIZZA

The Cedar Grove Civic Association

April Meeting

will be held on

Tuesday, April 9th, 2019 @ 7 pm

Fr. Lane Hall (St. Brendan's Church)

Agenda for April Meeting

- A vote will be held on the proposal for the construction of a new 2 family home at 80/82 Minot Street.
- Kim Foltz and Jennifer Rowe from Boston Transportation Dept will provide details about the upcoming expansions of the Blue Bike Program

Community News and Events

LOVE YOUR BLOCK CLEAN UP – SATURDAY MAY 4th from 9 to11am Volunteers improving their neighborhoods across Boston, one block at time!! Join your neighbors for our Spring Clean Up in Adams Village. Adults and Teen Volunteers needed from the neighborhood and local businesses. Please email Roy if you will be volunteering this year. rcsboston@gmail.comWatch for Upcoming Summer Programs and Event in Boston at local Community Centers and citywide - visit www.Boston.gov/BCYF

"Tour Tuesdays" Come tour St Brendan School!! St. Brendan's School is currently accepting applications for students in Grades Pre K – Grade 6. We offer both part-time and full-time Pre K for children who are 3 by August 31st. We are currently working on adding a 2.9 program for September of 2019. Please reach out to Christine Bailey at email below for more information. "Tuesday Tours" for new students will be held each Tuesday morning from 9-10am. If you need an alternate time and/or day, please email Christine Bailey at cbailey@stbrendanschool.org to schedule an appointment.

St Brendan's Easter Egg Hunt - Sunday, April 21st – Easter Egg Hunt in the schoolyard immediately following 9am Mass. Everyone must bring their own baskets/bags.

St Brendan School 3rd Annual Golf Tournament – April 26th George Wright Golf Course 8am Tee-time

FAIRY HOUSE BUILDING - FRANKLIN PARK SCHOOL MASTER HILL Having made it through another winter, it will soon be the time of year when we see the magical creatures that reappear in New England's fields and woods in the spring. In order to welcome the local elf and fairy population, the Boston Parks and Recreation Department will host their sixth annual Fairy House Building family event on Thursday, April 18, from 10 a.m. to 12 noon at Schoolmaster Hill in Franklin Park. Local children and families are invited to help by building tiny homes for them. Spring is the best time to build fairy houses, experts say, providing the magical creatures with shelter for the coming summer months and the flitting season that begins in late May. www.boston.gov/parks

We have open seats on CGCA Executive Committee to Fill So please step up and help!

Please Join at https://cedargrovecivic.com/become-a-member/

www.CedarGroveCivic.com

www.twitter.com/CedarGroveCivic - www.facebook.com/CedarGroveCivic

2019 CGCA Scholarship Donations

Please note that we will be accepting nominations for CGCA Scholarships for students from Cedar Grove that are attending schools from kindergarten to College. The awards are \$250 and the CGCA is seeking donors to fund the Scholarships. Donors that provide funds by May 15 will be invited to present Scholarships at the June meeting. Scholarship recipients will be selected by the CGCA Executive Board. Please send donations & contact information to the CGCA Treasurer:

Roy Smith 27 Saranac St. #3 Dorchester, MA 02122

2019 CGCA Scholarship Nominations

Members in good standing, with dues paid prior to the May meeting, will be invited to nominate scholarship candidates in May. Members do not need to be related to the nominee. Scholarship winners will be contacted prior to the June CGCA meeting, when the scholarships will be presented.

Minutes from the March 2019 Meeting

BPD Officer M. Keaney gave a public safety update. Steve Bickerton Jr. claimed he made some hilarious side jokes. Dave Anderson passed on the update from Patrick Fandel on the bus stop & no left turn at Milton St & Granite Ave.

Sean Ahern gave an update on operations at Lucy's, some of the activities they are doing to support local organizations, plans for the summer, etc.

Steve Bickerton Jr. gave an update on the Development Committee, including recommending support of an addition to an owner occupied single family home on Delmont Street, and introducing a presentation by the owner of 80/82 Minot Street. The proponents of this project had met with the abutters two times prior to the general meeting.

Patrick Mahoney who represents 80/82 Minot Street project presented his client's proposal. There was a brief discussion. There was a motion to take a vote on whether to support the project at the April meeting. The motion carried and a vote will take place.

2019 CEDAR GROVE CIVIC ASSOCIATION SCHOLARSHIP AWARD FORM

Mail to: Cedar Grove Civic Assoc. c/o Roy Smith 27 Saranac Street #3 Dorchester, MA 02122

Or Email completed form to: rcsboston@gmail.com
Award will be sent directly to school and cannot be processed without this form being submitted to CGCA
Student:
Student's address:
Student or their parents phone#
Student or their parents email:
School Student will be attending in Sept 2018:
Student's ID number or account number for payment:
Address for Payments sent to School:
Attention Line for Payment (School Office or Officer):